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Our January meeting on 01/31/23 we welcomed back Darlene Anzalone to the committee. This month 
we: 

1. Finialized edits to two technology policies, EHAB-Data Governance and Security and EHAA-
Computer Security, Email and Internet Communications. We also completed the updates to 
BEDH-Public Participation at Board Meetings.  All three policies will be on the next Board 
Agenda as well as the following withdrawals, policy GBEC - Drug Free Workplace/Drug Free 
Schools (ADB is an identical policy) and GBEF-R Acceptable Internet Use Procedures – Staff 
(content of this policy now in EHAB). 

2. We continue our work on policy JICK-Public Safety and Violence Prevention – Bullying 
3. The Committee Chair has communicated with Administration regarding the  Health Office 

Policies Audit and the policies have been prioritized.  We will be starting work on the 
Immunization Policy, The Physical Exam Policy, Medication Administration Policy and the 
Medical Consent Policies.  I was unable to get clarification regarding the language in HB 1244 
addressing parental consent for screenings.  The law is too vague so I will be researching with the 
DOE and the NH School Nurses Association how we can put some “Best Practices” in place to 
meet the legal requirements while also ensuring the School Nurses can effectively carry out their 
duties. 

4. The policies related to legislative changes have been reviewed and the committee has begun work 
on first drafts.  Our goal is to have the policies come to the board beginning in March. 

5. We are looking at Policy IMC – Controversial Speakers and Programs and how we can tighten up 
the policy and parental notification wording. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Brianne Lavallee 
Policy Committee Chair 


